
GGP School Building Handover Ceremony at Ubasen Primary School  

in Omaruru, Erongo Region (12 June 2025） 
 

On 12 June 2025, Ambassador Asazuma officiated at a GGP funded handover ceremony where 

2 new school buildings of 3 classrooms each were constructed at a cost of USD 74,914 

(approximately NAD 1,319,500) at Ubasen Primary School in Omaruru, Erongo Region.  

The 6 classrooms will enable the school to abolish the platoon system whereby some 

learners attend classes in the afternoon due to lack of classroom space a situation 

that is not conducive for the learning process, effective running of the school as well 

safety concerns with primary school kids going home in the dark after classes. The 

Omaruru Education Circuit office and schools also benefits quite extensively from the 

JOCV programme of JICA with more JOCV staff scheduled to join later in the year too. 
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